
 

Coleford Town Council 

 

 

Regeneration Committee 
Wednesday 23 October 2019 

Minutes  
 

Attendees:  Cllrs Elsmore, Allaway - Martin, Kay, Penny, Drury, S Cox, M Cox &  
    R Morgan FoDDC 
 

Public Forum  
There were no members of the public present 
 

1. Apologies were noted from Cllr Barnham & B Watkins GCC Highways  
2. There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda 
3. There were no dispensation requests 
4. The minutes of 18 September 2019 were noted. 
Matters arising  
CCRI Market Towns project to be included on the next agenda 
GCC Highways to be chased re response to bus shelters & info sought re access to bus shelter 
notice boards. Plus request for Bank Street to be pilot for rainbow pedestrian crossing  
It was noted that no monies were attached to the Carnegie project  
 

5. To have an update re UWE programme  
Cllr Elsmore updated the committee on the presentation by the students last week. All notes to be 
issued to committee members  
 

6. To make recommendation re the creation of a town centre mangers post   
Cllr Penny asked that some research is done into the possible appointment of a town centre 
manager to move forward the ideas of the committee. R Morgan has experience of such a role 
and would be willing to input into this research. There was a wide ranging debate  
Recommendation  
That the role is defined & specifications sought  
That the role is Coleford centric  
Support for the role is sought from all partners including local business & local authorities  
Cllr Penny stressed that the expertise would enable a more effective  
 

7. To have an update the preferred lorry routes 
8. Recommendation  
The Clerk to chase up correspondence & invite the businesses involved to a meeting. 
Cllr Allaway-Martin to obtain the most recent air pollution data for Coleford from the FoDDC. 


